
  
 

 

March 14, 2025 

 

 

House Judiciary Committee 
State Capitol 
Bismarck, ND 58505 
 

SB 2384----Do Not Pass 

Dear Chairman Klemin and members of the Committee, 

My name is Bill Breslo and I am the President of Diamond Game. We are a manufacturer of 
gaming equipment and have been doing business successfully in North Dakota since 2018.   

We ask you to OPPOSE and vote DO NOT PASS on SB 2384. 

While I understand this bill has been modified from an earlier version, it still represents a thinly-
veiled attempt by ONE manufacturer in North Dakota to gain market share.  In addition, it will 
lead to greater confusion for charities and manufacturers.  The bill is not supported by the 
charities, other manufacturers, nor the gaming distributors in North Dakota. It should be 
defeated, because it represents bad policy for North Dakota.  The current model (manufacturer to 
distributor to charitable organization) in North Dakota has worked successfully for decades and 
this bill does nothing to improve the model.   

Please vote Do NOT Pass on SB 2384. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Bill Breslo 

President 

 


